## Alexandria Selectmen's Meeting Minutes June 6, 2017

- Members Present: George Tuthill, Chet Caron and Robert Piehler
- The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
- Mr. Tuthill requested a moment of silence in observance of the 73<sup>rd</sup> anniversary of D-Day.
- The minutes of the May 30, 2017 meeting were approved.
- Items Reviewed and Signed
  - Notice, Agreement and Release of Municipal Liability and Responsibility per NH RSA 674:41: Map 411
     Lot 62 Ronald & Annette Michaud (regarding building a driveway access on a Class VI or private road)
  - o Purchase Order: E.W. Sleeper for extension on roller rental
  - Property Tax Abatement: Map 406 Lot 119-99M Deluca
  - o Property Tax Supplement: Map 406 Lot 119-99M Mousseau
  - Abatement Reply: 409-3 Shawn Goldthwaite
- Appointments/Department Heads
  - Vincent Migliore, Candidate for State Representative Grafton District 9
    - Mr. Migliore introduced himself as a candidate for State Representative in Grafton District 9; he reviewed his experience and position on various topics.
  - Sue Cheney, Supervisors of Checklist
    - Mrs. Cheney went over the expense of covering the primary and election to fill the position of State Representative for Grafton District 9; she estimated that the primary and election will put the expenses for the supervisors of the checklist and voting over by around \$3,000.
  - Jeff Cantara, Road Agent
    - Mr. Cantara provided an update on progress for the highway department:
      - Spring grading is behind due to the rain; they have been working on clearing ditches.
      - Mr. Cantara expressed concerns regarding the highway department budget.
      - Work on Knowles Hill Road Bridge may begin as early as next week.
      - Guardrail is needed to finish the bridge on Brook Road; Mr. Cantara is obtaining price quotes.
      - Paving may not start until the end of July.
      - They are addressing beaver concerns on Bog Road.
      - A Highway Advisory Committee meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 8th at 4:30pm.

## Business

- Lakes Region Planning Commission: Electricity Supply Aggregate
  - The Selectmen reviewed an email from Lakes Region Planning Commission regarding their plan to get allow communities to pool together to shop for lower electricity supply rates. The Selectmen would like to provide LRPC with a breakdown of usage so that we could potentially participate in the program.
- Town-owned property
  - The Selectmen reviewed town-owned properties taken via tax deed to determine which properties to sell via public auction this year; the Selectmen will start the process to sell the following lots:
    - Map 409 Lot 24-3, 1.83 acres on Knowles Hill Road
    - Map 413 Lot 12: 2.26 acres on King Road
    - Map 414 Lot 85: 159 Morrison Road
    - Map 417 Lot 21: 5.37 acres on Lakeview Heights
    - Map 417 Lot 42: 7.9 acres at 1041 Cass Mill Road
- The Selectmen discussed a concern received from Newfound Lake Region Association regarding vehicular damage to Goose Pond/Sugarloaf Ridge Conservation Area; Mr. Cantara said that he spoke to Chief Sullivan and there is an ongoing investigation into the matter.
- o Mr. Caron said that he received a phone call from Mike Corliss regarding his interest in selling a piece of property that he owns on Ragged Mountain Highway.

Meet adjourned at 6:41 pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant